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Introducing WFWP and voluntaries from 11 countries and sharing with elderly people from the 

TESAPEÁ Foundation 

 

By WFWP Paraguay: On July 20, 2015 WFWP together with the Foundation TESAPEÁ which is 

presided by Senator Emilia Alfaro de Franco organized an event where the voluntaries from 11 countries 

that came to Paraguay for a Service Project in Puerto Leda, shared for several hours with elderly people 

from the abue clubs (grandma grandpa clubs) under the TESAPEÁ foundation. 

 

First Senator Emilia de Franco shared about the foundation and thanked the voluntaries as well as WFWP 

and specially Dr. and Mrs. Moon, to make this meeting possible. Then Rev. John Gehring explained 

about the Voluntary project, it´s purpose and goals, Mrs. Roswitha de Giuliano, president of WFWP 

Paraguay explained briefly about WFWP activities followed by a testimony of one of the Voluntaries. 

 

WFWP gave a donation of diapers for adults to the TESAPE Á foundation. Then the entertainment started 

with a Tongil Moo Do presentation, songs by many voluntaries and elderly, sketches and other 

presentations. Everybody was so happy and inspired by this event, and asked WFWP to please keep doing 

this kind of events. 

 

The TESPEÁ Foundation offered refreshment for all participants. 

 

Big thanks especially to Rev. Gehring for his idea and all those who supported this event unconditionally. 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 


